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The directors are pleased to announce encouraging trenching progress at Amora Hill gold prospect, Northern Ethiopia. To date a total of four trenches with an aggregate length of 609 metres have been excavated down to weathered bedrock and continuous (2m) samples have been taken and submitted for gold assay. Initial analyses of the first trench (MK6) were carried out by a local Ethiopian laboratory.  To verify some of the more interesting results additional samples were taken from the trench and submitted to the SGS Lakefield Laboratory in Johannesburg, South Africa for analysis. The table below shows results of the six samples that were analysed by the South African Laboratory:

	Sample Block
	rock type
	Sample length*
	fire assay Gold

	MK6/37
	felsic schist
	0.44m
	0.13 g/t

	MK6/54
	siliceous felsic schist
	0.44m
	6.90 g/t

	MK6/60
	felsic schist
	0.46m
	0.53 g/t

	MK6/79-80
	siliceous felsic schist
	3.26m
	25.4 g/t

	MK6/87-88
	siliceous felsic schist
	1.74m
	0.56 g/t

	MK6/101
	sericitic felsic schist
	0.08m
	0.50 g/t


                                 * n.b. oblique section owing to dip and slope, true thickness not determined 
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Sheba geologists were particularly encouraged by the high grade of 25.4 grams of gold per tonne (g/t) which was found over an interval of 3.26 metres within a schist band lying in the footwall of an old working and intend following up this unit to determine the extent of the high grade material. A relatively high yielding sample of 6.90 g/t gold was also found in a smaller sample taken from the MK6/54 block which justifies follow-up. 

The small-scale, old, “shallow” gold workings (as mentioned in the previous operational report) were found to be distributed throughout the trenched area, indicating that surface gold, probably of relatively high grade, was widespread in the area. It is hoped that the old workings (mined most probably during the Greco-Roman Period) may indicate areas where gold mineralisation could be found at a greater depth.

Infill trenching is now in progress to determine strike continuity of the gold bearing formations while assaying of the excavated samples is continuing. Further announcements will be made as results are made available. 

The Directors of Sheba Exploration (UK) PLC accept responsibility for this announcement
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